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  February 15, 2024 

 
  File:  7900-10 

 
Via E-Mail: robmcmillan@icloud.com 
 
Attention: Rob McMillan 
 
Dear Mr. McMillan: 
 
RE: Moving a Kootenay International Junior Hockey League Team to Williams Lake 
 

 
 
The City of Williams Lake and the Cariboo Regional District’s Central Cariboo Rural Directors Caucus 
are pleased to provide a letter of support for moving forward with the agreements and spaces 
required for the potential move of a KIJHL team to Williams Lake.   
 
City of Williams Lake City Council considered the above matter at its regular meeting held February 
13, 2024. Quoted hereunder is Resolution No. 73/24 as passed at that meeting. 
 
“That pursuant to the February 7, 2024 report from the Director of Community Services, Council 
support the opportunity for discussion regarding the addition of an ice user group to Williams Lake 
and area (a Kootenay International Junior Hockey League team) and provide a letter of intent to the 
team indicating the City’s desire to work with the potential new user group and determining the fit 
in the facility and the community; and further, that the Central Cariboo Rural Directors Caucus be 
invited to sign the letter of intent.” 
 
The signatures below confirm our commitment to this opportunity for Williams Lake and the 
Central Cariboo Region. We look forward to working with you and the Kootenay International 
Junior Hockey League to see if we can build this inquiry into a great opportunity for our 
community. 
 
Should you have any questions in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact City of Williams 
Lake Director of Community Services Stacey Miranda at 250-392-1786 or 
smiranda@williamslake.ca.  
 
   






